
Hon. Kent Hehr  Calgary Centre 

Flood mitigation is an issue near and dear to 
my heart, and one that I advocate for 
regularly in caucus and at the cabinet table. I 
campaigned on it, the Prime Minister came 
to Calgary to announce our Green 
Infrastructure pledge during the election 
because flood mitigation mattered to 
Canadians, and we as a government are 
moving full-steam ahead. 

I have spoken with Prime Minister Trudeau 
on more than one occasion about flood 
mitigation and he knows that the future of 
Calgary depends on flood-resilient 
communities. Infrastructure Minister 
Amarjeet Sohi, in our weekly Alberta Caucus 
meetings, is well acquainted with the 
infrastructure needs of our city as we discuss 
flood mitigation regularly. The need for flood 
mitigation at the federal level has been made 
clear and I am proud to be a part of a 
government that listens to the needs of 
Calgarians. 

Firstly, far too often previous governments – 
at all three levels – found themselves trying 
to move toward a common goal but with 
procedures that never quite aligned together. 
There is a need to synchronize federal, 
provincial, and municipal governments, and 
get to action quickly: especially considering 
the ten year-long wait since the provincial 
2005 flood taskforce. Our government has 

decided to take politics out of the equation, 
is utilizing evidence-based mechanisms and 
relying on priority lists from the provincial 
and municipal governments to make funding 
decisions. These lists from lower levels of 
government are the tools that the federal 
government is now moving forward to 
making shovel ready projects funded and 
investing in the Canadian economy.  

Secondly, our government has committed to 
making key infrastructure investments across 
the country. More than $5 billion has been 
put aside for investments in water, 
wastewater, and green infrastructure projects 
across Canada. We will continue to make 
available approximately $3 billion each year 
for municipal infrastructure projects through 
the Gas Tax Fund and the incremental Goods 
and Services Tax Rebate for Municipalities; 
and we have accelerated spending on the $9 
billion in available funding under the New 
Building Canada Fund’s provincial-territorial 
infrastructure component and other existing 
infrastructure programs. 

Furthermore, we are transferring remaining 
uncommitted funds from older federal 
infrastructure programs to municipalities 
through the Gas Tax Fund in 2016-2017. This 
will ensure funds are directed towards high 
priority municipal projects — like flood 
mitigation. 

Thirdly, the Springbank Dam is a priority 
project for the Government of Alberta and I 
can confirm that the Federal Government has 
received the business case for the project 
and a review is currently on going.  The 
project is currently undergoing an 
environmental assessment by the Province of 
Alberta and as a member of this Government 
I have made it clear to community 
organizations like the Calgary River 
Communities Action Group that I support 
evidence-based decision making.  We as a 
federal Government want to support projects 
that mitigate the effects of climate change 
but we will do so when the environmental 
assessment is complete. 

Finally, the agreement between the province 
and TransAlta with the Ghost Reservoir 
(which ceded control to the province over 
waterlevels for both flood and drought 
mitigation) will be of substantial help in 
reducing flooding along the Bow river. 

These fundamental investments, based on 
evidence and on local priorities, are making 
flood mitigation a reality. If you have any 
concerns or issues please do not hesitate to 
reach out to my office. 

Infrastructure�³ Flood Mitigation 

We are investing $5 billion in water supply, flood mitigation, and green infrastructure across 

Canada. 

To return survey:  fill out return address on opposite side; tear off slip; mail to MP office address – no postage required.  

What matters most in your community? 

Access to quality water 

Protecting our freshwater resources 

Investing in water supply and wastewater treatment 

Flood mitigation and flood infrastructure 

Other:                                                                          _ 

Minister Hehr in Fort McMurray with first–responders on Friday May 13
th

. 

Subscribe to my e-newsletter at KentHehrMP.ca — For announcements,  

events, and more as they happen in the neighbourhood. 



In late April I read an article on the CBC’s 
website speaking to the plight of students in 
Calgary trying to find summer work. I printed 
this article to share with the different 
members of my staff and fellow MPs on 
Parliament Hill. Let me tell you why. 

That first job for a student or youth entering 
the workforce establishes valuable skillsets 
and experience, and in some cases are the 
beginnings of a career. This first chance 
builds confidence and makes a strong impact 
on their ability to serve their communities 
and build the society that we all share and 
enjoy.  Providing these opportunities for 
success is one of our most important 
responsibilities. 

First of all, investing in youth jobs and 
opportunities is part of our plan to help the 
middle class and those seeking to join it. Our 
investments from Budget 2016 will help 

support young Canadians, including 
vulnerable youth, Indigenous Canadians, 
immigrants, youth with disabilities, single 
parents, those who have not completed high 
school and others. 

We will help create thousands of new green 
jobs, more summer employment, 
participation in the Skills Link program and 
employment in the heritage sector.   

We’ve doubled the Canada Summer Jobs 
Program (from 35,000 jobs to nearly 70,000 
for 2016, 2017, and 2018). This program 
invests in local non-profits, local government, 
and small businesses to hire youth over the 
summer months. Places like the Trinity 
Foundation, Kerby Centre and the YWCA 
receive grants for hiring these students. This 
program has a proven track record – 
employing some 330,000 students since its 
inception – and supporting local 

organizations in their work in the community. 

This is part of our $105 million commitment 
over five years, starting in 2016–17, and $25 
million per year thereafter in support for 
youth service. 

Further to this, our government has also 
started work on the Prime Minister’s Youth 
Advisory Council to provide advice on key 
issues such as employment and education, 
building stronger communities as well as 
climate change and clean growth. Oftentimes 
I’ve found the best policies and ideas come 
from those you’re seeking to help, and this is 
one part of this listening to those in our 
communities. 

These are investments in Canada’s future: 
we’re going to help our youth find jobs and 
get the best start possible to their careers. 
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Our 2016 budget was built for Alberta. 
One of the first things that the 2016 budget 
has done is extend EI benefits in the 12 
economic regions that have experienced the 
sharpest and most severe increases in 
unemployment. This increase in benefits 
specifically targets Calgary, Edmonton, 
Southern Alberta, and Northern Alberta. 

We have extended EI Work-Sharing 
agreements from a maximum of 38 weeks to 
76 weeks across Canada, benefiting many 
businesses who have been able to keep 
Canadians employed through the downturn 
in oil prices. 

Our goal as a government is to create 
efficient and  effective services for the 
Canadian public.  Employment Insurance is 
part of this. EI is meant ease the cyclical 
nature of economies, support families going 
through transition, and be one part of the 
puzzle in promoting resilient communities. 
To accomplish these goals we need to make 
critical investments in these government 
services. 

We’re going to meet the demand for EI 
claims processing and offer support to 
Canadians as they search for new 
employment through proposed investments 
of $19 million in 2016-17. EI Call Centres are 

to receive $73 million over the next two 
years, to both improve processing times and 
ease access to benefits. 

With more investment in the EI system we 
will halve the waiting time (starting January 
1st 2017). Additionally, we have reversed the 
2012 changes which forced Canadian families 
to take on jobs that did not meet their 
skillsets or help them in their careers. 

It is my hope that these changes will create a 
more robust system for the citizens of 
Calgary Centre, and serve us better during 
this period of economic upheaval. 

Over the course of the last decade there has 
been significant increase in the wait times for 
those seeking to immigrate into Canada. For 
instance, bringing in a grandparent or parent 
to Canada went from a 19 month wait in 
2008 to 76 months in 2015. 

The previous government had frozen family 
reunification applications for two years and 
made the rules very strict. The result was that 
hard-working people who wanted to bring 
their families to Canada didn’t see a reason 
to apply, or did apply and were stuck in a 
system that had impossibly long wait times.  

Strong families and strong 
communities are the 
backbone of our economy. 
Immigration is critical to job 
creation and long-term 
economic growth for the 
middle class. Through proper 
investment, and investing in 
families, we will properly 
integrate our newcomers 
into our communities.  

Family Reunification 

<<Insert office address below 

100 Acme Drive 

Ottawa, ON K1K 1K1 >> 

Telephone: 000-000-000 

Toll-free: 1-800-000-0000 

Email: youremailid@parl.gc.ca 

Contact me here directly at youremailaddress@parl.gc.ca 

No Postage  

Required 

Cut Here 

ATTN: Hon. Kent Hehr, MP 
House of Commons 
111 Wellington St 
Ottawa, Ontario K1A0A6 

Employment Insurance 

Youth Employment 

Return Address 
Please fill out the following 
 
Name: 
Address: 
City: 
Postal Code: 
 
Phone: 
E-Mail: 
 
Add me to the e-newsletter 
(Check the box to subscribe) 


